
DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN
Monday, January 23, 2023
B-Day
Regular Bell Schedule

TODAY’S EVENTS

FYI: The Daily Announcements Bulletin [DAB] is posted on Broughton Magnet High School Homepage. Visit
https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs ,  or use the QR code below.

DABs                                Scholarship Bulletins: College Rep Visits

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

Here is the weekly message for our families.

Important Links and Resources:
PTSA Weekly Message: https://bhs.memberhub.com/join/138b4c

Daily Announcement Bulletin (DAB): https://www.wcpss.net/Domain/14645

Scholarship Bulletins: https://www.wcpss.net/Page/50317

PTSA Linktree: https://linktr.ee/BHSCapitals

PTSA Instagram: @broughtonptsa

PTSA Facebook: BroughtonPTSA

BHS Twitter: @NBroughtonHS

BHS Website: wcpss.net/broughtonhs

BHS Student Instagram: @bhscaps

BHS Student Twitter: @BHSCaps

Wade Edwards Learning Lab Can Help your Student: https://www.wade.org/about
Weekly Teacher's Office Hours: Click: here
Athletic Events: Please click here to view the athletic calendar for this week.
2022-2023 Community Service Hours: Click Here for Info
Contact Broughton: Click Here for Info

Infospread to get word out about news you'd like to share with the BHS community
BHS Spirit Wear: Click Here for Info
BHS Family Support, Donations and Gift Cards: Click Here for Info
Harris Teeter Vic Card: BHS # 1936: https://forms.gle/Mu3ow6QH52FHpUs96 with your first and last name

*Broughton High School: 919-856-7810

Your junior could be eligible for a multi-week, fully-funded summer travel experience of your student’s choosing.
The Broughton Travel Fellowship,established in 2013, provides funding and support for juniors demonstrating
financial need to travel internationally during the summer prior to their senior year. There will be no cost for your
family. The Travel Program partners with Global Leadership Adventures [GLA] and the National Outdoor Leadership
School [NOLS]. Checkout their websites for more information: Experiencegla.com and NOLS.edu.For more
information about the Fellowship, to apply, or to support, please visit BroughtonTravelFellowship.com. Applications
are due on our website by midnight on February 17th.

The State Employees Association of North Carolina Scholarship Foundation will issue annual scholarships in 2023
for active SEANC members, their spouses and dependents. Starting Jan. 2, 2023 scholarship applications will be
available at www.seanc.org/scholarship. Membership in teacher’s organizations or the State Employees’ Credit
Union (SECU) does not constitute eligibility for a SEANC scholarship. State and local government employees and
retirees are eligible to join. Deadline: April 15, 2023.

IMPORTANT DATES
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● End of Quarter 2, January 26

● Teacher Workday, January 27

● Queen of Hearts, February 10-11

● Presidents Day (no school), February 29

● Teacher Workday, March 7

● Early Release, March 24 (A Day)

● End of Quarter 3, March 30

● Teacher Workday, March 31

● Spring Break, April 3-7

● Honors Receptions, April 19-20

● Teacher Workday, April 21

● Jr/Sr Prom, April 22

● Early Release, May 9 (B Day)

● Final Exams, May 26 - June 9

● Memorial Day (no school), May 29

● End of School Year June 9

● Graduation, June 9

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - United Kingdom: Rishi Rajpopat resolved a grammatical problem that has ppuzzled
Sanskrit scholars for thousands of years. The Ph.D. candidate from India was studying at the University of Cambridge and had
hit a wall. “I closed the books for a month and just enjoyed the summer - swimming, cycling, cooking, praying and
meditating,” he said. “Then begrudgingly I went back to work, and within minutes … It all started to make sense.”.

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL]

The media center essay writing contest will resume in February! Deadline is Feb 28th! Topic is: What is
the value of and role of art and literature in your life? Tell us about your top three favorite musicians,
dancers, visual artists, books, and/or authors and poets. Come to the library to pick up the official
prompt and rules! Prize for the winning essay is $100.

The Class of 2023 is proud to present The Queen's Garden February 10-11, 2023 in the Holliday Gym. The Dance is
February 11th with Sleeping Booty performing. Tickets are $25 each and available to all Broughton students. Guests
are permitted with an approved guest form.

Important QOH 2023 dates:

● January 23: Online ticket sales open
● February 2: Guest Forms due
● February 8-10: In-person ticket sales & ticket pick-up
● February 10: School-wide assembly (BHS students & staff only), 10am
● February 11: Community assembly (open to the public), 12pm
● February 11: Dance, 8-11pm

What is Queen of Hearts? The Queen of Hearts events and traditions are deeply embedded in Broughton's culture
and history. Present day events surrounding the Queen of Hearts celebration include the traditional Queen of Hearts
dance, a school-wide assembly to present the court, Senior skits pertaining to the theme for the dance, student
performances to entertain the court, and a luncheon for the Queen's court on the day of the dance. In addition, the
Broughton community and guests are invited to come to an assembly on the day of the dance to see the court
presented and student talent. Each grade level votes on students to represent their grade on the Queen of Hearts
Court. These representatives will then invite another student to be their escort. In addition, students vote on the
Queen of the court.  Students in all grades may attend the dance and typically wear formal attire, including long
gowns and tuxedos.

For more details, download the informational flyer. Guest forms are available in the front office or download HERE.

Looking for a tuxedo or dress for QOH or Prom? Check out the selection at the FormalWear Outlet in
Hillsborough, NC. We offer students the opportunity to purchase a designer tuxedo for less than the cost
of one rental. We have two great packages available starting at just $99, students can get a Tuxedo

https://m7scym5f.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F15MmURFFQx-HumcfxLDj90XataioEvVYL%2Fview%3Fusp=sharing/1/01000185b0936c25-5c95e8fa-a6fa-4ac8-845b-b6c5403585db-000000/MZWHRljoV07Ijug-9MnrQk4NOUo=304
https://m7scym5f.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F1vIhz4Q74wX6W6T-gIc6i9C73FKhQU-WK%2Fview%3Fusp=sharing/1/01000185b0936c25-5c95e8fa-a6fa-4ac8-845b-b6c5403585db-000000/rIY4C4KUwMp0syM4HxdJFTReY5k=304


Jacket, Pants, Shirt, Vest, Tie or Bow Tie, Studs and Cufflinks. We carry a wide range of sizes from Boys to
Men's Big and Tall. We also offer a new slim fit tuxedo package for $199. We also stock over 6,000 brand
new designer Prom and Evening Gowns for just $99 to $250 each ranging in sizes from 00-30W. Check our
their Digital Flyer for more details.

The media center is having an art contest to redecorate the walls and shelves with new student work.
Students should come by the media center to look at the various categories of fiction and non fiction to see
which area they would like to represent either in painting, photography, pastels, pen and ink, collage,
mosaic, mixed media or sculpture. This contest is open to ALL students, not just those in art classes. If you
love art, have some artistic talent, give it a try! Submissions are due on January 26th. Judging will take
place on Jan 27th. There will be cash prizes. And there will be an art show of all student work the first week
of February. People's choice awards will also be given at the end of the art show.

2023 Updated Tutoring Lab Schedule: We will be adding peer tutors to this schedule, so please see the digital document for
the most up to date information.
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1z7P5Mjz0w6AmeG3CtCyLGZGwDG7PqS4tZvGXfS_sABU/edit?usp=sharing

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS]

High schools: Future Teachers information session on Jan. 31
Seniors interested in a teaching career are encouraged to attend the Future Teachers virtual
information session on Jan. 31 at 5:15 p.m. Students and families must register for this
event by Jan. 30 at 5 p.m. to receive the Google Meet link for the session.

Our Financial Aid Advisor, Ms. Moore,will be returning to campus on Tuesday, Jan 31st, and
has available appointments between 8am and 1pm. Visit
https://calendar.app.google/rxub42E5VPiMfDS39.

Juniors! You might be eligible to TRAVEL ABROAD this summer for free? Discover the world through
outdoor leadership, volunteering abroad or designing your own trip. Destinations include Africa,
North America, South America and Asia. The Broughton Travel Fellowship covers all costs associated
with your trip. There is no financial obligation for you and your family. Fellowships are designed to
be 3-6 weeks of travel during the summer prior to your senior year. There is no GPA requirement.
Fellows will be selected based on a combination of demonstrated achievement [academic and
extracurricular] as well as the potential for achievement in the future. Applicants must demonstrate
financial need and be in good academic standing. To apply visit Broughton TravelFellowship.com.
Applications are due on our website by midnight on February 17th.

Seniors applying to UNC-ASheville: Applicants who apply by the February 1st
deadline will have priority consideration for all of our scholarships. Students
who complete their applications after this deadline can still be considered for
scholarships; however, their access to awards will depend on what funds are
remaining after priority consideration. Please see the UNCA Financial Aid
page for more information about our scholarships and instructions for
students to complete their FAFSA.

High schools: Future Teachers information session on Jan. 31
Seniors interested in a teaching career are encouraged to attend the Future Teachers virtual
information session on Jan. 31 at 5:15 p.m. Students and families must register for this
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event by Jan. 30 at 5 p.m. to receive the Google Meet link for the session. Contact: Sherri
Morris (smorris1).

Seniors! We need your help to decorate for Queen of Hearts! Building days are every weekend
until Qoh from 1pm to 4pm at 3136 Sussex Rd. Come help build, paint and decorate!
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LRFbfVLAzSFxLo4MBWkjXfxBisjAfS1P/view?usp=drivesdk

Meredith College is pleased to bring back our on-campus leadership conference for high school
juniors who are interested in developing and sharpening their leadership skills. The Meredith
College Office of Student Leadership and Service, in conjunction with the Office of Admissions, will
host this free conference on Saturday, February 11, 2023.
The schedule for the day is as follows:

9:15 - 9:45 a.m. Check-in and Breakfast

10:00 - 10:30 a.m. Opening Session; Welcome

10:40 – 11:30 a.m. Leadership Session, Topic 1

11:40 a.m. – 1:40 p.m. Lunch & Leadership

1:50 – 2:40 p.m. Leadership Session, Topic 2

2:50 – 3:15 p.m. Closing Session

3:15 – 4:00 p.m. Campus Tour (optional)

Registration is now open. If you have students who may benefit from this event, please encourage
registration by Sunday, February 5, 2023. Please call the Office of Admissions at 1-800-MEREDITH or
e-mail us at admissions@meredith.edu with any questions.

College & University Reps Visiting Broughton

Seniors and juniors may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton
throughout the school year. Please sign up to attend here.

University of Alabama Thursday, February 9 B-Day 9:45am
Campbell University Monday, March 13 B-Day 1:15pm

2023 SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES

[Link to the list that is posted on CFNC with summer enrichment opportunities]
https://www2.cfnc.org/studentEnrichment

This summer, choose your adventure abroad -- Language/Science/Leadership/Arts/Business/International
Relations. Picture yourself in one of 30 amazing destinations in Europe, Asia, Latin America or Africa. The CIEE
Global Navigator High School Study Abroad immersive programs are three to four weeks long and combine
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https://forms.gle/W1jCKzT4i9yqGhG16
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experiential classes led by local experts with excursions you won’t want to miss. Contact (866) 583 0332 or
hsabroad@ciss.org. Choose your favorite program at ciee.org/summeradventure. Apply by December 1 for a
chance to win a free flight. CIEE (the Council on International Education Exchange) has $5.4 million in study
abroad scholarship funds to award to U.S. high school students in summer 2023! Since Broughton is a magnet
school for Global Studies with an IB program, I believe CIEE’s mission around global education is very much in
alignment with the school’s offerings,

The Summer Training in Academic Research (STAR) Program, hosted by Duke University,  provides a
high-quality research experience for undergraduate students, high school students, and middle and high
school teachers during the summer academic break. The eight-week program will give participants who are
interested in science and medicine real hands-on experience in research methodology and writing.
Participants are placed in teams and matched with Duke faculty mentors to work on an original,
hypothesis-driven project, originating as a one-page summary and culminating in a complete research paper. A
goal of the program is to have every participant qualify for co-authorship on a peer-reviewed manuscript
related to their team’s project. The STAR Program is held at the Duke Clinical Research Institute in Durham,
N.C., which has organized educational and support programs for junior faculty, fellows, residents, and medical
students as well as high school and college students. Participants receive a stipend to attend, which makes the
program an option even for students who planned to work over the summer break (see below).The Duke STAR
Program 2023 application period is November 21, 2022 to January 6, 2023. There will be no extension. The
program will take place June 20 to August 10, 2023. Questions may be submitted via email
(dukestarprogram@duke.edu). We regret that we are unable to respond to phone calls.

Summers at Sewanee: Sewanee’s pre-college programs give high school students a taste of life on the Domain
during one of the most beautiful times of the year. The following options are available:
The Choral Institute
Sewanee Environmental Institute
Sewanee Summer Music Festival
Sewanee Young Writers’ Conference
Summa Theological Debate Society

For more information, go to www.admission.sewanee.edu/pre-college-programs

INTERLOCHEN CENTER FOR THE ARTS [MI]
Interlochen Arts Camp [Programs from 1-6 weeks for students in grades 3-12]
Interlochen Arts Academy [Grades 9-12 and postgraduate gap year]
Interlochen Online [Programs for students in grades 2-12]

For more information, visit admission@interlochen.org or 231-276-7455 or 800-681-5912 [toll free]

Job Opportunities

mailto:hsabroad@ciss.org
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.ciee.org%2fgo-abroad%2fhigh-school-study-abroad&c=E,1,OUmKPBqC9KcCZGHPvEO5bBwBcj3DVMdb1UCUIoFaX1ABIlx-vomfUys7kfJLwGDKkPxgzpnkdjMym2jzzVR57Vf-lKNL-Rtf6NAl13kqaQ,,&typo=1
https://dcri.org/dukes-star-program/#compensation
http://www.admission.sewanee.edu/pre-college-programs
mailto:admission@interlochen.org















